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To: Mayor Hunter and Assembly Members
Keith Brady, Municipal Administrator

From: Jay Sweeney, Chief Finance and Administrative Officer

Date: October 17, 2017

Subject: Approve re-appropriating $50,000 from the GPET Fund to assist with the
Completion of the Interior of the Sitka History Museum

issue:

On May 23, 2017, the Assembly approved Ordinance 2017-11, appropriating $50,000
from the Commercial Passenger Excise Tax Fund to assist with the completion of the
interior of the Sitka History Museum. That appropriation, being a FY2017 operating
appropriation, was not spent and expired June 30, 2017. The Sitka History Museum is
now in need of the funding and, therefore, the amount needs to be re-appropriated
within the FY2018 operating budget.

Facts:

On May 23, 2017, the Assembly approved Ordinance 2017-11, appropriating
$50,000 from the Commercial Passenger Excise Tax Fund to assist with the
completion of the interior of the Sitka History Museum.

The appropriation authorized by the passage of Ordinance 2017-11 was not
spent by June 30, 2017, and therefore lapsed.

Federal law governing the use of CPET funds is contained in 33 USC S{b), and
states that fees such as CPET taxes must be used for paying for the cost of a
service to a vessel, and, enhancing the safety and efficiency of interstate
commerce.

In 2016, the Division of Legislative Audit, Alaska State Legislature, conducted an
audit of the use of CPET funds in accordance with Federal law, and, found that
numerous Alaskan communities, including Sitka, were utilizing CPET funds to
pay for expenditures not 100% attributable to services provided to cruise ship




